25 Massachusetts Ave., NW
Washington, DC 20001

Phone: 202-346-1100

October 13, 2015

Ben Orzeske

Chief Counsel

Uniform Law Commission
111 N. Wabash Ave.
Suite 1010

Chicago, IL 60602

Dear Mr. Orzeske:

| am writing to express Google’s support for the Revised Uniform Fiduciary Access to Digital
Assets Act. We are pleased to have found common accord with the Uniform Law Commission in
both of our efforts to address access issues to digital information of decedents and others.

The revised Uniform Act accommodates the needs of settling and administering estates,
providing full or limited access to information for guardians, holders of powers of attorney and
others assisting people who may be incapacitated, while respecting the account holder’s rights to
privacy. In addition to commitments made to users, custodians’ obligations under the federal
Electronic Communications Privacy Act prohibit disclosures of content or account information
except under specific circumstances. The Uniform Act appropriately recognizes these limitations
and provides a consistent framework for anyone petitioning for information related to the contents
of another’s account.

Support for this legislation extends only as far as bills based on the Uniform Act remain consistent
with it and we reserve the right to support or oppose individual bills based on the Uniform Act

after their review.

Sincerely,

)

Ron Barnes
Head of State Legislative Affairs



